
MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 
MEETING DATE: August 8, 2022 

 
Meeting started out with all saying the Pledge.  
 
News around the park:  Joan Cuda's place on Winter has been sold.  It sounds as if it going to be moved 
out of the park.  Joan is feeling well and misses the park and her friends.  Carol Fredricks, Tom Weigant 
are still not back at the park.  If you could add Joan, Carol & Tom to your daily prayers along with a 
general request for the health and happiness of all of our friends and family it is always appreciated.  
 
The wild life is going crazy here in the park : 
Two coyotes were seen in the early mornings 
Dead copper head in the road 
Multiple possums have been seen at night 
Too many stray cats to count 
A small dog wandering this weekend 
 
Reminder:  Animal control will only come if the animal is in a trap.  Vera Janis has a trap if someone 
would like to borrow it to operate an "animal relocation program".  (Just stop by) 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Managers report 
 
Good morning everyone 
 
We have 259 Guests on 171 Sites 
 
Just a couple of reminders we are still in Hurricane season, so be alert, keeping things picked up and 
secured in the event of storm, and best to keep things locked the best you can. 
 
Tennis and pickle ball courts are opening today as they are finished and ready to use. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Pam’s Notes 
 
Good Thursday Morning: 
 
   Sun shining bright and in the 80's today.  Had uplifting news from MD Anderson this week.  Still 
in drug trial and they are pleased with the scan results.  The new spine lesion is still a wait and 
see, but other than that....all is well.  Thank you God!   (If you're getting tired of my medical 
updates, please forgive and I will try not to dwell on ME.) 
 
   I received an very nice note from Duane Grace: 
 
   I do want to thank you again for keeping me on your list to receive news of the Tip.  I miss that place a 
lot even in the summer heat of MN. 
 
     You will remain on our prayer list until the Lord fully heals you, and then some. 
 
    I lived at the Tip for 12 years, played volleyball there every day except Sunday until in March of 2020, 
when they would no longer permit me on the grounds.  Sundays I was in church every Sunday while in 
the valley from 1986 until we had to quit in 2020. 
 
     I am still doing fairly well Pam, at almost 93 and still doing Building Inspections.  I have cut back a lot, 
its beginning to be work, so I am only inspecting the MN State Fair grounds at this time, and a couple of 
small towns up near where I live. 
 



     I am very glad to hear that you are so positive in your life, and with your bout with cancer.  I have 
some of that big "C" as well, but the type that will not get me before something else does. 
 
     I miss a lot of old friends from that park and others.  Some from my friends that played volleyball with 
me or went to the Chapel used  to join my wife and I for New Years supper and await the new Years in.  
The last few years a good share of them left our home so they would be home before the New Year 
arrived, I think we were all getting older??? 
 
     Do take care Pam, and thank you much. 
 
 Duane C. Grace 
 
John DeVaney has received word from John and Pat Horack's daughter that Pat passed away this 
first part of July.  I am not for sure if we had posted this information.  No other details except she 
was cremated. 
 
A thank you to John O'brien for posting several obituaries on our website TOTFYI.com 
    No other news.......Have a good week.   Pam 
 


